4 p. m.—Intermediate Girl Scouts.

Saturday

10 a. m.—Catechetical class in the library.

1 to 5 p. m. and 7 to 9 p. m.—Catholic priest in north room for consultation and confession.

6:30 p. m.—Scouts Folk Dancing,

Auditorium.

Sunday

6 a. m. — Catholic Mass, games room.

8 to 8:55 a. m.—Confessions heard. a. m. — Catholic Mass in the games room.

9 a. m.—Protestant church services in the Community Hall.

9:45 a. m.—Church school classes in the Community Hall, library, dining room and Child Service building.

1 p. m.—Games room opens.

2 to 3 p. m.—Catholic Confessions.

May 2—Teen Age Party for Mothers.

April 28—Cub Pack.

Girl Scout Committee meeting, last Monday of each month at 7:30 p. m.

Wives of Guards meeting second Tuesday of each month.

Sunflower Sisters Society meets each second and fourth Tuesday at 2 p. m.

Teachers and officers of the church school meet the second Wednesday of each month.

"Many restless youth who may be Experts in sports activities from considered predelinquents have ex- the University of Kansas were in standing adult leader. Much delin- Dr. Forest C. Allen, director of quency is caused by neglect of Athletics of Kansas University. parents, lack of neighborhood ad- Miss Joie Stapleton, member of that money can buy. If recreation member of the University coachple obtain some of the security, the Ford and Ira Nuzum on a tour of and the thrills which they now lack, were surveyed. many will become useful citizens.

"We must, however, find these restless, alert children when they are young and train them in as club leaders, monitors, junior leaders, and members of such groups as youth councils. Sometimes the shy child has unexpected leadership abilities but doesn't know it. It is the leader's job to help these young people develop confidence in themselves and put their abilities to work for the benefit of all," continues Mrs. Livingston, who will devote part of each session at the Recreation Leadership Training Institute to be held in the Robinson gym, to leadership methods and ways of organizing and using junior and senior councils, leaders' clubs, and volunteers.

Anne Livingston, herself a recreation leader of long experience, has for the past seven years trained hundreds of professional and volunteer recreation leaders in institute courses, most recently in connection with the servicemen's center at Miami Beach, Florida, the third largest in the country.

The local institute is sponsored jointly by the National Recreation Association and the University of Kansas. Classes will be held from 6 p. m. to 10 p. m., except Saturday, the last day of the institute, when the time will be divided. Classes will be from 10 a. m. until noon and from 2 until 4 p. m. All who are interested in recreation training are urged to register early with Margaret Ford at her office in the Administration Building.

cellent leadership qualities, initia- the Village Monday to see what tive, skills, and abilities which need possibilities were offered for an exonly to be redirected by an under- panded sports and play program. vantages, and the desire for things the faculty and Reginald Strait. leaders can help these young peo- ing staff, accompanied Margaret opportunity for self-expression, the Village and all possible sites

> Dr. Allen intends to make an analysis of the needs of the various aged children in the Village and draw up a plan for location of playground equipment and suggest ways and means of supervised play. This plan when completed will be presented to the members of the Athletic Association of the Village who in turn will consult with the Regional Office of the FPHA.

> Among the many facilities for recreation suggested by the visitors from Kansas University were, soft ball diamonds, tennis courts, picnic ovens, sand boxes and additional play equipment for smaller children. A suggestion was advanced that the space behind the stores could be surfaced and used as tennis courts and also for an outside meeting place for parties, picnics and dances.

ERECTS SIGN BOARD FOR ROLL OF HONOR

An attractive sign board has been erected at the south end of the Guard Headquarters building, at the plant, to be used for a roll of honor. The board is attractively built and painted in the National colors. It is on a terrace where plans call for flowers to be planted.

The names of those in the armed forces will be enscrolled upon the board at once, and names of those who leave from time to time will be added. No accurate estimate of the number of names could be obtained.